
March 15, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

I am very pleased to submit the enclosed proposed ordinance, which would establish policies for setting King County’s sewage treatment capacity charge.  These policies will ensure that new customers connecting to King County’s wastewater treatment system will pay the costs of the wastewater facilities that have been, and will be, constructed to serve them.  I am also enclosing supplemental information that demonstrates what the amount of the capacity charge could be when these policies are applied.  Attachment A shows how costs of the wastewater system would be allocated to existing and new customers and a projected capacity charge that reflects that allocation. 

On November 29, 1999, the King County Council adopted Ordinance 13680, which, in turn, adopted the Regional Wastewater Services Plan (RWSP).  This plan ensures that our region’s water quality will continue to be protected as we experience dramatic growth.  Implementation of the RWSP will cost more than $1 billion over the next 30 years.  An important principle embodied in the RWSP, and embraced by the Regional Water Quality Committee at Robinswood House on October 29, 1998, is that those contributing to growth should pay the costs of growth.  

Participants at the Robinswood House retreat included elected representatives from King County, the City of Seattle, Suburban Cities Association, and special districts served by King County.  Specific points of consensus developed at Robinswood were memorialized in a letter signed by participants and dated November 16, 1998.  One of these points was that the “regional wastewater financing structure should reflect uniform regional rates for existing and new customers and achieve the principle of growth pays for growth.”  Another is that we need to “establish a uniform capacity charge within the service area to cover growth costs not captured by the monthly sewer rate for new customers”.

Robinswood participants also acknowledged the need to change state law to allow a higher capacity charge.  Towards that end, Section 16 of Ordinance 13680 stated that King County would seek changes in state law to obtain the flexibility and authority to set capacity charges locally.  State law at that time significantly restricted the county’s ability to use its capacity charge to recover the growth related costs of the RWSP.  In the 2000 legislative session, through 

our collective efforts, we obtained the changes in state law that we sought.  The new law, which still requires that the capacity charge be a monthly charge approved by the county annually, became effective June 8, 2000. 

Section 16 (Financial Policy-12) of Ordinance 13680 also states the following:

“Within six months of achieving the authority to set charges locally, the executive shall propose for consideration by the council, after consultation with the RWQC, explicit policies for setting the capacity charge including recommendations to achieve growth paying for growth.”  This transmittal fulfills that element of Section 16.  

Applying these proposed policies results in a capacity charge of approximately $21.48 in 2002.  Setting the capacity charge according to these policies would save existing ratepayers more than $277 million (net present value) over the life of the plan.  Because of the importance of this issue, I convened an expert panel to review the proposed capacity charge methodology on January 29, 2001.  The panel members, Jim Hattori, Alan Cohen of HDR, and Dick Howell of Montgomery Watson, were all well-qualified financial experts.  They concluded that the method provides the mechanism to recover growth-related costs from new customers; results in a fair allocation of costs; supports the credit worthiness of King County; and appears to be affordable.  Given the impacts to our ratepayers from the energy crisis, it is more important than ever before for us to keep costs down for our existing ratepayers.  I now look forward to working with you and the Regional Water Quality Committee as you consider the proposed policies.

Specific questions regarding this proposed legislation should be directed to Christie True, Manager of Planning and System Development, Wastewater Treatment Division, at 

684-1236.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Regional Water Quality Committee Members
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